
1

Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health

From: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2009 1:44 PM
To: 'Schaefer, Peter'
Cc: denis.l.brown@shell.com; Cool, Aubrey; Filing
Subject: RE: 060119-2350 (2368) Harrison St., Oakland [RO0000505]- Work Plan Addendum for 

additional off-site investigation

Peter:  
Based on our earlier conversation, submitting a survey report/work plan addendum rather than a Site Investigation 
Report by 11/13/2009 is acceptable for the above referenced case.   
 
Regards, 
 

Jerry Wickham 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parklway 
Alameda, CA  94502-6577 
phone:  510-567-6791 
Fax:  510-337-9335 
jerry.wickham@acgov.org 
 
 
Online case files are available at the following website http://www.acgov.org/aceh/index.htm 
  
  
Confidentiality Notice: This email and any attachments thereto may contain private, confidential, and privileged material 
for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any review, copying, or distribution of this email (or any attachments thereto) by 
other than the County of Alameda or the intended recipient is strictly prohibited.  If you are not the intended recipient, 
please contact the sender immediately and permanently delete the original and any copies of this email and any 
attachments thereto. 
 
 

From: Schaefer, Peter [mailto:pschaefer@craworld.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, October 27, 2009 11:53 AM 
To: Wickham, Jerry, Env. Health 
Cc: denis.l.brown@shell.com; Cool, Aubrey; Filing 
Subject: 060119-2350 (2368) Harrison St., Oakland [RO0000505]- Work Plan Addendum for additional off-site 
investigation 
 
Jerry, 
 
Per our conversation today, CRA has conducted a survey of nearby properties and found three former gasoline station 
sites from the 1920s to 1940s within 500’ of the site, to go along with three nearby LUFT sites which were previously 
identified.  Based on this information we will submit a survey report and work plan addendum proposing additional off site 
borings to help identify off site sources of TPH in groundwater detected during our initial offsite investigation.  The work 
plan will also include responses to issues identified in ACEH’s 8/12/09 letter.  We anticipate submitting the survey 
report/work plan by 11/13/09.  As I noted in our conversation today, we are still working on an access agreement with the 
City of Oakland for the Oakland Sr. Center property and have been told by the City of Oakland that they will not issue any 
street encroachment permits during the holiday shopping season (through 1/2/10). 
 
Regards, 
 
Peter Schaefer, CEG, CHG 
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates 



2

5900 Hollis Avenue, Suite A 
Emeryville, California 94608-2008 
Telephone: (510) 420-3319 
Fax: (510) 420-9170 
pschaefer@craworld.com 
Think before you print  
Perform every task the safe way, the right way, every time! 

    
This communication and any accompanying document(s) are confidential and are intended for the sole use of the 
addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me at the telephone number shown above or by return e-
mail and delete this e-mail and any copies.  You are advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or the taking of any 
action in reliance upon the communication without consent is strictly prohibited. Thank you. 
 


